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February 22, 2022 
 
 
Shelly D Hipson 
RR3 
Shelburne, B0T 1W0 
 
Dear Shelly D Hipson: 
  
Re: You are entitled to the information you requested - 2022-00105-HEA 
 
The Department of Health and Wellness received your application for access to information 
under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the Act) on January 21, 2022. 
 
 In your application, you requested a copy of the following records: 
 

3. Any records that shows the details on whether long term care facilities, nursing 
homes, hospitals and/or doctors get paid money for 1.) COVID-19 testing 2.) money 
for taking care of a COVID-19 patient 3.) money for a COVID death 4.) money for 
administering a COVID treatment protocol 5.) money for putting patients on a 
ventilator 6.) money for administering vaccines. 
If this is not the proper department for this request, please forward it to the proper 
department. 
 (Date Range for Record Search: From 12/31/2019 To 01/19/2022) 

 
Responsive records have been located and are attached.  
 
The records outline how fees are managed for COVID-19 patient care and that for the most 
part, payment was at the specialist rate (except as noted in the document that APP and 
AFP physicians will not be paid additional funding for any work in these clinics), and that the 
sessional funding is negotiated through the master agreement. 
 
There are no specific fee codes for COVID-19 testing, taking care of a COVID-19 patient, 
administering a COVID treatment protocol, or for a COVID death. Putting a patient on a 
ventilator is included in the current fee code structure for critical care.  
 
These public links explain that compensation for COVID vaccinations is the same as for 
administering annual flue vaccinations:  
 

 http://msi.medavie.bluecross.ca/wp-
content/uploads/sites/3/2021/02/Physicians-Bulletin-February-19-2021.pdf 

 http://msi.medavie.bluecross.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2021/05/MSI-
Physicians-Bulletin-May-2021.pdf 

 
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmsi.medavie.bluecross.ca%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fsites%2F3%2F2021%2F02%2FPhysicians-Bulletin-February-19-2021.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CTimothy.Gregory%40novascotia.ca%7C824091b88b69473589a108d9ed8e41cc%7C8eb23313ce754345a56a297a2412b4db%7C0%7C0%7C637802017501056433%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=8O4dkTkv1kq6mv7XnZW%2F6hQ%2BM1ihOqDQewdwGQZS2O0%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmsi.medavie.bluecross.ca%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fsites%2F3%2F2021%2F02%2FPhysicians-Bulletin-February-19-2021.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CTimothy.Gregory%40novascotia.ca%7C824091b88b69473589a108d9ed8e41cc%7C8eb23313ce754345a56a297a2412b4db%7C0%7C0%7C637802017501056433%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=8O4dkTkv1kq6mv7XnZW%2F6hQ%2BM1ihOqDQewdwGQZS2O0%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmsi.medavie.bluecross.ca%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fsites%2F3%2F2021%2F05%2FMSI-Physicians-Bulletin-May-2021.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CTimothy.Gregory%40novascotia.ca%7C824091b88b69473589a108d9ed8e41cc%7C8eb23313ce754345a56a297a2412b4db%7C0%7C0%7C637802017501056433%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=HRL8QTaUr%2BDM0eHipoOqcIbdQDkMbZjWAJW1utdvNFY%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmsi.medavie.bluecross.ca%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fsites%2F3%2F2021%2F05%2FMSI-Physicians-Bulletin-May-2021.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CTimothy.Gregory%40novascotia.ca%7C824091b88b69473589a108d9ed8e41cc%7C8eb23313ce754345a56a297a2412b4db%7C0%7C0%7C637802017501056433%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=HRL8QTaUr%2BDM0eHipoOqcIbdQDkMbZjWAJW1utdvNFY%3D&reserved=0


 
You have the right to ask for a review of this decision by the Information Access and Privacy 
Commissioner (formerly the Review Officer). You have 60 days from the date of this letter to 
exercise this right. If you wish to ask for a review, you may do so on Form 7, a copy of 
which is attached. Send the completed form to the Information Access and Privacy 
Commissioner, P.O. Box 181, Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 2M4. 
 
Please be advised that a de-identified copy of this disclosure letter and the attached 
response to your FOIPOP application will be made public after 14 days. The package will 
be posted online at https://openinformation.novascotia.ca/. The letter will not include your 
name, address or any other personal information that you have supplied while making your 
application under FOIPOP. 
 
Please contact Tim Gregory at 902-424-3773 or by e-mail at 
timothy.gregory@novascotia.ca, if you need further assistance regarding this application.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Craig Beaton 
Associate Deputy Minister  
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